
“How lucky I am to have someone
that makes saying goodbye so

hard."



A.A. Milne  - author (1882 - 1956)

THE GRANITE NEWS

Welcome, Wumindjika & G’day
Another month ends and we continue to be on the downhill run to
daylight saving and summer - bring it on! 
Last Sunday a very informative meeting was held in Ruffy to discuss
the proposed windfarm. An article about this meeting is on p.4 of this
issue highlighting what was discussed and future plans.

Following on from the historical 5th Highlands Bush Meet Flier in TGN
#22 the following photo of two attendees at that meeting has come to
light. Anyone like to guess who these locals are? No prizes, but feel
free to email the Editor with your guesses.

Read on for another great issue... Pauline
And Kenny Koala...was hiding in the Foundation Murrindindi montage
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Feedback? - editor@tgn.org.au    
 or to subscribe on-line go to        

 www.highlands.org.au

The Granite News - serving the communities of Caveat, Highlands,
Hughes Creek, Ruffy, Tarcombe, Terip Terip & Whiteheads Creek.

The Granite News is an open but
moderated community forum. 

Readers are encouraged to 
contribute articles and we also 

encourage you to air your views on
things that interest or concern you within

our community.  
We certainly welcome feedback from you,
positive or otherwise on anything that is

published in 
The Granite News

Did you know?

Just when you thought it was safe to...
Stop wearing a mask or forget about social distancing or think that
two jabs of a vaccine is going to be enough... please think again.
The sobering statistics of 2022 tell us that not only is Covid here to
stay but that it keeps morphing and creating either more virulent or
more persistent or more easily acquired strains of itself. Science
unfortunately can't quite keep up with its many variations at the
moment, so it is up to us to do our best to stop it spreading and
infecting even more of our friends, neighbours and families.
Current indications are that almost half the Australian population has
been infected, but that doesn't mean immunity as the newer strains
can reinfect. Since early 2020 Australia has recorded 9,225,519
cases with 96% of those in 2022! Similarly 80% of the 11,846
deaths have also occurred THIS year. We had such a good track
record and now it appears we have become complacent and the
results are, if not fatal, seriously debilitating. So dust off those masks,
line up for a 3rd or 4th jab and maybe read this to find out more -
https://www.abc.net.au/news/health/2022-07-29/covid-19-three-
myths-challenge-lies-ahead/101274980

Not only does the Strathbogie
Ranges Conservation Network
offer local walks from time to time
BUT it has also produced a range
of brochures for DIY walkers. Click
on the link below to find out more.



Free Strathbogie Ranges Local

Walking Guides

Can you work out 3 more Victorian
towns or suburbs?



A Famous Battle

None
Beach Bacon

 

https://www.strathbogieranges.org.au/local-walking-guides/





NB: Fully
vaccinated

attendees are
appreciated at all

events.

What's On  - August 2022


 Friday 5th
August @ 6pm

FIRST FRIDAY of the MONTH BBQ at Tablelands Community Centre                            
It’s time to put the FUN back into Friday nights!                                                                   
 Enquires: 0427 690970 or tccruffy@gmail.com



Sat 6th & Sun
7th Aug 10-4

DARREN GILBERT’s OPEN STUDIO Yea Butter Factory 13 Rattray St, Yea                
 A unique studio experience at the historic Yea Butter Factory.
www.monkeytaildesign.com  



Monday 8th
Aug @ 11am

HIGHLANDS SPINNING CLUB                                                                                                  
The Highlands Spinning Club will get together in 2022 at the same place—450 Caveat
Dropmore Rd, the same time 11am and with the same good company! BYO lunch and

great tea & coffee will be provided.                               .                                                             
Enquiries? - contact Jan  5790 4361



Friday 12th
August @

6.30pm

DRINKS ON THE DECK at Highlands Community Hall 
Starts at 6.30pm bring food to share for a meal together and catch up with friends old and
new. All welcome, especially new faces. Gold coin donation to cover power.           
 Contact Paula 0419 551882

See p.5
for

more

Saturday 13th
August @

10am
NATIVE BEES & POLLINATORS at Tablelands Community Centre, Ruffy  



Friday 19th

August @ 7pm
HUGHES CREEK CATCHMENT COLLABORATIVE MEETING  at TCC Ruffy                     
All welcome.                                                                Enquiries? - Justus 0427 524473         



Saturday 20th

August 12-2pm

HIGHLANDS BLACK MARKET at 94 Old Highlands Rd                                                         
Bring along your excess produce, buy local and learn from each other.                      
 Enquiries? - Clare 0428 969366                                              



Thursday 25th
Aug. @ 5.30pm

SECRET MEN’S BUSINESS at Caveat Church 
All people in the district are welcome, pink note ($5) donation towards a BBQ, BYO & chat



Sunday 28th

August @
10am

HIGHLANDS RAMBLERS meeting at Highlands Hall                                                           
Everyone is welcome to come rambling and discover our local district.                                     
Enquires:   Andrew Shaw  04372 49038  or  Robyn Lingard  0409 528235



Every Second
Wednesday   
 10-30-12.30

MURRINDINDI MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE                    at Highlands Community Hall
The Mobile Library visits the TGN area, based at the Highlands Hall every fortnight. Why
not pop in??                                                                                                                                 
YAY!  The Mobile Library will be in Highlands on August 10th and 24th.



Ruffy Community Action Group recently held their Annual General Meeting and a new committee has
been elected. The executive committee now comprises Darryl Otzen (President), Fiona Steel (Vice
President), Barbara Russell (Secretary) and Ann Lahery Hunt (Treasurer). Work is starting on a new
Community Development Plan and a public forum will be held in September to provide an opportunity for all
community members to take part in the development of this plan. For further information please contact
Darryl via email: ruffyaction@gmail.com                                                                                

RUFFY COMMUNITY ACTION GROUP

mailto:ruffyaction@gmail.com


STRATHBOGIE TABLELANDS WIND FARM 
A second community meeting was held on Sunday 24th
July 2022 in Ruffy.

It was no surprise that in excess of 80 district residents took the
time to learn more about the project and ask questions and
express their concerns.

Areas represented at the meeting include, Terip Terip,
Creightons Creek, Highlands, Tarcombe, Yarck, Dropmore,
Caveat, Avenel, Upton Hill, Kobyboyn, Longwood and Ruffy.
Prior to this meeting, a small group of residents met with
representatives of the company proposing the windfarm, FERA.
At this meeting FERA shared more details about their proposal,
including Project Feasibility late 2022 to early 2023, Planning &
Environmental Approval 2023 to 2025, construction and
commissioning 2025 to 2027. 

In November 2020, the Victorian Government announced a $1.6
billion clean energy package through the 2020–21 State Budget
to invest in renewables, grid infrastructure, energy efficiency and
decarbonisation projects, including $540 million to establish six
Renewable Energy Zones (REZs).  This project does not align to
this announcement. The question from the floor at the meeting
was why this project was in consideration when it falls outside
the Victorian Government REZ envelope.

Many other important questions raised included
·The killing of protected apex predators like wedge tail eagles,
hawks 
·Destruction of insects and the disturbance to the ecological
balance
·Environmental contamination and toxic waste generated during
construction and operation
·The poisonous landfill legacy that releases the degraded by-
products of biphenyls from plastics into the soil and waterways
·Loss of habitat
·Destruction of flora and fauna
·Increased fire risk
·Electrical transmission line impacts
·The light shadows, flicker and infrasound that can have a
profound effect on some people
·Low frequency noise
·Impact of property values
·To list a few

An outcome of the meeting was the formation of the Seymour
Windfarm Task Force (SWTF) to represent the community and
address their concerns. 
  
It is important to point out that the community was, in general,
understanding of the need to transition to alternative forms of
energy generation. We are however strongly questioning the
suitability of the location for this very large industrial
infrastructure. An area which is culturally significant,
environmentally sensitive, ecologically diverse and a pristine
location. 

The community was clear to emphasise that we are not another
NIMBY group (Not In My Back Yard), but rather we are obligated
to protect what nature has provided and at the same time,
preserve our footprint for future generations both locally and
nationally.                                    Report by Robert Jamieson

            Wanted                              
Kind dog sitter (at your place) for
our active and affectionate 2-year-
old Jack Russell (Armin) while we
are away. (6 weeks commencing
28th August). 
He is accustomed to cuddles and
being on the couch, is fully house-
trained and vaccinated. 
Not very tolerant of cats. 
Can get a bit excited at times. 
We will provide all food and
bedding.                                    
 Call Sue on 0411 010 379. 

VALE
Zoe - our much-loved RSPCA dog

All dogs are special but our sassy
little snake bite survivor won us
over with her winning grin and
stubborn personality.

After a less than ideal start in life
her last 9.5 years were full of pats,
cuddles, walkies and love.

Anyone who has owned a StaffyX
will know what a tour de force they
can be. Your life will never be the
same.

She will be sadly missed but
definitely remembered.           Ed.



Foundation Murrindindi's vision is to see thriving, vibrant
and connected communities within the Shire of
Murrindindi.

Our Connecting Communities Small Grants Program
aims to support our vision  by enabling local groups &
organisations to undertake community led projects and
initiatives that help communities to stay connected during
this pandemic and beyond.

Grant applications open 1st August & close 31st August

Further information is available on the website
https://foundationmurrindindi.org.au

Native Bees Seminar
Presentation on Native Bees and Pollinators
sponsored by Longwood East Landcare

Saturday 13th August at 10.00 am

Presenter:  Karen Retra.  A well known
citizen scientist and inspiring and motivated
speaker.

Location:  Tablelands Community Centre            
27 Nolans Road Ruffy  






 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 
 


                                       
 2022 - Greater Glider

Vulnerable to Endangered









STOP logging old growth
forests

The Granite News is usually created on the lands of the Taungurung clans - First people of the Rivers and Mountains. 

We thank the Taungurung ancestors and elders who, for millennia, have cared for this country on which we now live, work and
play. 
May the current generations of Taungurung, landowners and residents continue this important custodianship into the future.     


